TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT July 18, 2017

The information contained in this report is intended to inform the Select Board, staff, and
residents, some of the current activities taking place within the manager’s office or the
Town in general. All topics are open for discussion.

Staff Updates - A warm welcome to the two newest members of the Public Works Department
team: Joe Plante and Charlie Hall. Welcome back Stacey Ruby (!!!") who returned this week after
being on maternity leave. Moreover, finally, a sincere thank you and best wishes for a happy
retirement to 17 year veteran of the North Yarmouth Public Works Department, Sherwood White.

North Yarmouth School Fund - The trustees, made the decision to move the school funds into a
more lucrative investment vehicle with Norway Savings Bank upon the close of the present CD
with Key Bank later this month. This change should provide the trustees with more interest
earnings to provide for additional student grants and in a more consistent manner.

FY17 Tax Lien - Tax Liens for the fiscal year 2017 will be processed this week; 42 properties with
a total principal of $108,817.

Gateway Signs - Are on order and should be placed during the month of August.

Wescustogo Building and Design _Committee - The committee would like to schedule a
workshop with the Select Board in August to discuss the final process and vote to be taken on the
Wescustogo Hall project.

Other Tasks - Tasks revolved around those items included within the Select Board packets.

Respectfully,

Rosemary

Rosemary E. Roy, Town Manager
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